
Easttown Township 

 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
Regular Meeting Minutes 

July 18, 2022, 7:00 PM 

The Regular Meeting took place in the Township Conference Room and via Zoom. 

Present at meeting:  Supervisors Beth D’Antonio (Chair), Michael Wacey (Vice Chair), Alex 

Bosco, Erik Unger, and Betsy Fadem, Township Manager Eugene C. Briggs, Jr., Director of 

Public Works Don Curley, Finance Director David Fiorenza, Lieutenant Mike Sesher, Township 

Engineer Bryan Kulakowsky, and Assistant Township Secretary Susan Greene, and Township 

Solicitor Andrew Rau, Esq. (attending remotely). 

1. CALL TO ORDER – The meeting was called to order promptly at 7:00 PM by Supervisor 

Beth D’Antonio. 

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – Mrs. D’Antonio led the pledge and reviewed meeting 

protocol. 

3. CONSENT AGENDA – Mrs. D’Antonio asked for comments from the Board regarding the 

Consent Agenda, which consisted of the following: 

A. June 20, 2022 Regular Meeting Minutes 

B. Ratify Payment of the Bills in the Amount of $364,607.72 with Warrants of $211,100.47 

and Payroll of $153,507.25 Date Ending July 05, 2022, and Payment of the Bills Amount 

of $548,542.46 with Warrants of $395,619.18 and Payroll of $152,923.28 Date Ending 

July 18, 2022 

Mrs. D’Antonio made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Supervisor Betsy Fadem 

seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public comment.  There was none.  The 

motion carried 5-0. 

4. BOARD MOTIONS, PRESENTATIONS, AND RESOLUTIONS 

A. Consideration of Appointments to the Recreation, Open Space, and Natural Resources 

Plan Task Force.  Mr. Eugene Briggs presented this item.  Mrs. Fadem made a motion to 

appoint Emily Spring, Kevin Marks, Gary Ellis, Lisa Schwarcz, and Ann Rothman to the 

Recreation, Open Space, and Environmental Resources Plan Task Force, with Supervisor 

Wacey as its Task Force Member, and Mrs. D’Antonio as the alternate.  Mr. Alex Bosco 

seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public comment.  There was none.  The 

motion carried 5-0. 

B. Consideration of Appointment to the Historical Commission.  Mr. Bosco presented this 

item and gave background.  Mr. Bosco made a motion to appoint Bill Friedrich to the 

Historical Commission with a term expiring on December 31, 2024.  Mrs. Fadem 
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seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public comment.  There was none.  The 

motion carried 5-0. 

C. Consideration to Engage Montrose Environmental for Interim Zoning Officer Services.  

Mr. Briggs presented this item and gave background on the need for supplemental zoning 

administration and enforcement.  Mrs. D’Antonio made a motion to engage Montrose 

Environmental to provide professional Zoning Officer services on an interim basis.  Mrs. 

Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public comment.  There was 

none.  The motion carried 5-0. 

D. Consideration of Stormwater Waiver Request for 405 Chester Road.  Mr. Bryan 

Kulakowsky presented this Waiver and answered questions from the Supervisors.  Mrs. 

D’Antonio made a motion to grant waivers from §§88-17.A, 388-17.E, and 18.K of the 

Easttown Township Stormwater Management Ordinance for 405 Chester Road (Permit 

DG-2022-18) to allow for stormwater management with no stormwater infiltration on the 

property and to allow the water quality runoff volume to be discharged from the site.  

Mrs. Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public comment. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Dick Rollins (405 Chester Road) commented on the existing 

retention pond in the development. 

The motion carried 4-1 (Mr. Michael Wacey voting nay). 

E. Consideration of Stormwater Waiver Request for 348 Sugartown Road.  Mr. Kulakowsky 

presented this Waiver and answered questions from the Supervisors.  Mrs. D’Antonio 

made a motion to grant a waiver from §388-18.K.(4)(c) of the Easttown Township 

Stormwater Management Ordinance for 348 Sugartown Road (Permit DG-2022-17) to 

allow the SWM Infiltration BMP to be constructed less than fifty (50) feet from any 

component of the existing septic system.  Mr. Bosco seconded the motion.  Mrs. 

D’Antonio called for public comment.  There was none.  The motion carried 5-0. 

F. Consideration of Stormwater Waiver Request for 1304 Sugartown Road.  Mr. 

Kulakowsky presented this Waiver and answered questions from the Supervisors.  The 

Supervisors decided to table the action until staff reports back that all permits on the 

neighboring property, 1300 Sugartown Road, be closed out by the developer. 

G. Consideration of LED Streetlight Replacement Resolution Number 2022-08 and 

Agreement.  Michael Fuller, President/Owner of Keystone Lighting Solutions presented 

the RSLPP Final Project Specification & Proposal, then answered questions from the 

Supervisors.  The Supervisors all agreed to move forward with this project.  Mr. Rau 

presented a draft resolution and contract documentation, and answered questions from the 

Supervisors.  The Supervisors then discussed final dollar figures and specifications.  Mrs. 

D’Antonio made a motion to approve Resolution 2022-08, and authorize Phases 3 and 4 

of the Regional Streetlight Procurement Program (RSLPP), allowing Keystone Lighting 

Solutions and Township Staff to move forward with contract documentation and 

execution of the Agreement with Armour & Sons Electric, Inc., choosing the Base 

Upgrade with Network Controls option.  Mrs. Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. 

D’Antonio called for public comment. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Anne Sicalides (22 Leopard Road) commented on light 

pollution. 

The motion carried 5-0. 
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H. Consideration of Department of Community and Economic Development Grant 

Application for Pedestrian Improvements in and Around the Devon Train Station and 

Township Match.  Mrs. Fadem reported that SEPTA will partner in the grant application, 

which is due July 31st.  The grant award in total is $3M, of which $1.5M in project will 

be the Township’s share and $1.5M of project will be SEPTA’s responsibility and on 

their property.  If the grant is approved, the Township would be responsible for a 30% 

match of their $1.5M.  Mrs. Fadem also asked that a Resolution be discussed at the 

Special Meeting on July 27th given the due date of the grant application.  The Supervisors 

agreed.  Mrs. Fadem made a motion to authorize Staff to submit the Department of 

Community and Economic Development Grant Application for pedestrian improvements 

in and around the Devon Train Station in partnership with SEPTA and commit to 

providing its 30% match at a not-to-exceed amount of Four Hundred Fifty Thousand 

Dollars ($450,000), if awarded the Grant.  Mr. Bosco seconded the motion.  Mrs. 

D’Antonio called for public comment. 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Michael DeFlavia (125 Bartholomew Road) asked to clarify the 

access on Waterloo. 

The motion carried 5-0. 

I. Consideration to Issue Notice to Proceed for Repair of Library Wall and Roof.  Mr. Don 

Curley presented background on this item.  Mrs. D’Antonio made a motion to direct the 

staff to issue NOTICE TO PROCEED in the amount of Seventy-Three Thousand Nine 

Hundred Eighty Dollars ($73,982).  Mrs. Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio 

called for public comment.  There was none.  The motion carried 5-0. 

J. Consideration of Pennsylvania Historical Museum Commission Grant Declaration of 

Covenants.  Mr. Andrew Rau provided a brief history on the relationship between 

Historic Waynesborough and the Philadelphia Society for the Preservation of Landmarks 

(“Landmarks.”)  Two grants were awarded to be used for roof repairs and preservation 

for a total of One Hundred Thirty-Eight Thousand Nine Hundred Fifty Dollars 

($138,950).  A new covenant needs to be signed to assure the site is properly preserved 

with the use of these funds.  Mrs. D’Antonio made a motion to approve execution of the 

Declaration of Covenants with the Pennsylvania Historical and Museum Commission as 

to Historic Waynesborough, subject to any minor revisions or edits required by the 

Commission prior to recording.  Mrs. Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio 

called for public comment.   

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Steve Harper (214 Pheasant Run Drive) commented on the 

grant, current fundraising, and the site use. 

The motion carried 5-0. 

K. Consideration of Professional Service Agreement with ARRO to Evaluate Updated 

Stormwater Model Ordinance.  Mr. Curley summarized the background, presented the 

proposed ordinance, and answered questions from the Supervisors.  Mrs. D’Antonio 

made a motion to authorize Staff to execute the professional Service Agreement with 

ARRO Consulting.  Mrs. Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public 

comment.  There was none.  The motion carried 5-0. 

L. Consideration of Power Purchase Agreement.  Mr. Curley presented this item, answered 

questions from the Supervisors and presented available options.  After discussion, Mrs. 

D’Antonio made a motion to proceed with purchasing power from Constellation, and 

authorize Staff to execute the agreement, specifying a 2-year term, renewable 
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composition, with an upper limit of 15% of the $.08692, which was the last quote.  Mrs. 

Fadem seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public comment.  There was 

none.  The motion carried 5-0. 

M. Consideration to Reissue Notice to Proceed and Access Agreement for Pollutant 

Reduction Plan Project No. 1 Bioswale at the Greens.  Mr. Curley presented this item and 

answered questions from the Supervisors.  Mrs. D’Antonio made a motion to proceed 

with the project, authorize Staff to reissue the RFP, with authorization to execute the 

agreement as Chair.  Mr. Bosco seconded the motion.  Mrs. D’Antonio called for public 

comment.   

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Steve Harper (214 Pheasant Run Drive) asked for clarity on the 

purpose of PRP Project No. 1. 

The motion carried 5-0. 

5. DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS 

A. Manager – Mr. Briggs presented his report and answered questions from the Supervisors.  

Mr. Wacey made a suggestion to share current Township Projects on the Township 

website. 

B. Finance – Mr. David Fiorenza presented his report and answered questions from the 

Supervisors. 

C. Public Works – Mr. Curley presented his report and answered questions from the 

Supervisors.  

D. Planning and Zoning – Mr. Curley presented his report.  There were no questions. 

E. Police – Lieutenant Mike Sesher presented this report and called attention to the release 

of the new National Suicide Hotline number, which will be added to the Township 

website. 

6. BOARD OF SUPERVISORS LIAISON AND WORK GROUP REPORTS 

A. Planning Commission (PC) – Mr. Erik Unger reported that the PC met on July 7th, and 

discussed old property, and zoning district lines.  The next meeting is on August 2nd. 

B. Stormwater Management Advisory Committee (SMAC) – Mr. Bosco reported that the 

SMAC met on June 28th and went over common drainage complaints and problem areas.  

The next meeting is scheduled for July 26th. 

C. Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) – Mr. Wacey reported that the EAC has a 

meeting on July 28th. 

D. Parks and Recreation (PRB) – Mrs. D’Antonio reported that the PRB met on June 21st to 

go over the July 4th event, the concert series, courtyard furnishings, and park use fees.    

E. Library Board of Trustees – Mrs. Fadem reported that the Board met on June 22nd and 

discussed building maintenance requests and that they would like to meet with the 

Finance Work Group to discuss their 2023 budget needs at budget time.  The next 

meeting is scheduled for August 24th. 

F. Easttown Municipal Authority (EMA) – Mr. Bosco reported that there is currently no bid 

for the Dorset Road project.  The Berwyn Pump Station force main is backlogged until 

next year, as well as resurfacing the road.  The next meeting is August 9th. 

G. Historical Commission (HC) – Mr. Bosco reported that the Commission is making 

progress on the mapping and zoning amendments.  The next meeting is August 16th. 
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H. Fire/Emergency Medical Services Task Force – Mrs. Fadem reported that the Task Force 

has not met since the last BOS meeting, but discussions are continuing to understand the 

RACP Grant (now totaling $2M), financial reporting requirements.  Tredyffrin Township 

is also purchasing the former Boy Scout property with the intent to use it as a fire 

substation.   

I. Finance Work Group – Mr. Unger reported that finances are looking good, with more 

interest being gained by moving funds from checking to savings. 

J. Police Work Group – Mr. Wacey reported that this group met on June 22nd.  Both cars 

back from repairs.  The DEA forfeiture money did come in. 

7. OTHER BUSINESS – None. 

8. ANNOUNCEMENTS – Mrs. D’Antonio read the following announcements: 

MEETINGS 

The following hybrid meetings will be held both in the Township conference room and on 

Zoom at 7:00 PM, unless otherwise noted.  Please visit the Township website for more 

information. 

 July 21st – Zoning Hearing Board 

 July 26th – Stormwater Management Advisory Committee 

 July 27th – Board of Supervisors – Omnibus Zoning Amendments 

 July 28th – Environmental Advisory Council 

 August 2nd – Planning Commission, with Workshop at 6:30 PM 

 August 8th – Easttown Citizen’s Advisory Committee, 6:15 PM 

 August 9th – Easttown Municipal Authority 

 August 10th – Historical Commission 

 August 15th – Board of Supervisors 

UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS 

2022 Summer Concert Series at Hilltop Park, 7:00 PM 

July 19th – Elvis Tribute Artist, Jeff Krick 

July 26th – featuring the Valley Forge Chorus 

August 9th – featuring Nick Foresta 

9. PUBLIC COMMENT – Mrs. D’Antonio asked for any further public comment.   

Michael Wacey (1049 Beaumont Road) commented that the Library is holding open hours, and 

that flyers are available, and positive feedback regarding the launch of the new Township 

website.  

Steve Harper (214 Pheasant Run Drive) commented on monthly police updates on the website. 




